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                                            ðDISCLAIMERð  
The information disclosed in this publication does not necessarily reflect the view of the Southland Multicultural Council Inc.   

Southland Multicultural Council Inc does not support any particular political party. 
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Greeting to the Multicultural Family 
 
Having being involved in the ILT Kidzone again this year was a great achievement and the SMC 
should continuously support these community events. The activities were the same as last year, 
but we will strive to diversify activities at future Kidzones. Special thanks to our volunteers, 
(Sajitha, Rachel, James, Helen, Pranitha, Alta, Rukman, Ram, Jeanice, Nikita, Jasika and Jaca) 
who took part in ensuring the SMC activities were a success. Photos have been posted on the 
SMC Facebook page and there will be some photos to see in next few page. 
There was disappointing support for our July Potluck dinner. Not many people turned up, but one 
thing I can report with pleasure to those unable to attend, is that it was a great evening. The SMC 
committee organized Bingo on the night and people enjoyed participating. We will definitely have 
a Bingo night again at future potluck dinners. I encourage you all to engage, participate and be 
involved in our activities. In this way we can feel that we belong in the community and also itôs a 
great way to meet new people.  
Also, I would like to congratulate those people and families who took their oaths of citizenship at 
the Southland District Council recently. It was a pleasure to witness this occasion and pay tribute 
to you all for becoming NZ citizens that day. Photos are also available to see on the SMC Face-
book page as well as some included in this newsletter. 
Lately the temperatures have been very cold. I hope you have all got your thermal clothes on to 
make sure you keep yourself warm. Just remember, though its cold and wet outside, itôs doesnôt 
have to stop you going out and mingling with your friends and family. 
Please check out some future workshops and events in this newsletter or on either the SMC web-
site or Facebook page. Mark them on your calendar, just to make sure you donôt forget and miss 
out. 
 
Happy reading and take care always. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all again soon. 
 
Kind regards 

 
Meggy Bartlett-McBride 
President 
Southland Multicultural Council (SMC) 
46 Kelvin St. Invercargill 
C: 021 557 527     E: bartlettmcbridemeggy@gmail.com 
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Hello, my name is Rhea and I have been appointed as 
the new Co-ordinator for the Southland Multicultural 
Council.   
 
I am excited in being in this position and look forward 
in some of the challenges this position will bring me.   
 
I am very eager in meeting each one of you, so please 
feel free to pop in the office and have a yarn with me.   
 
Have a wonderful day. 
 
Rhea  


